
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







 MINUTES   








May 3, 2013 

1.0       ASSEMBLY 

1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall  

1.3  Visitors: Andrew Hatch 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the April 25, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -              

May 7th – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

May 8th – Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall 

May 15th     - Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

May 29th- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

Did You Know? 

We have an Explorer Program in the Town of Washington with three or four members looking to attend the academy. If you would like to sponsor an explorer please contact Shawn Atkins at 495-6170

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Chris Bullock: TM#08-035, Martin Road, requesting a building permit to construct an addition 12’x30’ to an existing barn. Eaton had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eastman motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Permit # 1309 was approved. 

3.2 Lorraine Blakney: TM#09-053, Sugar House Road, requesting a building permit for a 12x12 shed. Marshall and Eastman had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1310 was approved. 

3.3 Eastman and Marshall established a 911# for a King Street property owner. (See 5.1.3.) 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Mark Morrissette dropped off his variance application with Dagesse and she started the notifications. 

4.2  Dagesse assisted a Bailey Road resident in gathering abutter property information. There was concern on how close a septic system may be placed in regards to a right-of-way. Dagesse also told the property owner that if there were any further questions in regards to the tax maps that the Assessors are in on Thursdays. 

4.3 Ron Roy came in to speak with the Selectmen asking if he could stain the railings around the monument. The Selectmen approved the offer and Roy will get the stain from Ed Thayer on the Public Works charge account. The Selectmen thanked Roy for his generous donation of time and effort to improve the Town Common. Roy also mentioned that all of the Town line markers have not been placed. This action was approved by the Town in 1995 at the annual town meeting. The Selectmen to investigate and take further actions. 

4.4 Shawn Atkins came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding monies needed for three or four Fire Explorers to attend a weeklong session in Concord. The Selectmen and Atkins also discussed possible land available to the Town for a safety complex. 

4.5 Heather Cornell came in to drop off an application for the use of the lodge. – See 7.9 and 9.5

4.6 Kathy Atkins asked the Selectmen if she could place a mirror across the street from her driveway for motorist pulling out onto Rte31. Marshall looked into the request and Dagesse to respond. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Ed Thayer 


5.1.1. Requested that Dagesse send an invoice to LAE for calcium chloride. Dagesse sent the invoice. 


5.1.2. Collected payroll information from Dagesse to complete a FEMA application for one of the recent winter snowstorms. 


5.1.3. Discussed a King Street driveway that needed a 911# established. The Selectmen established the number as 1022 King Street. Dagesse will send the property owner the information. 


5.1.4. Discussed the Faxon Hill Road culvert project and that he had received the new easement from the new property owners and will ask the Assessors to send the easement into the registry.  

5.2 Carolyn Russell:


5.2.1. Requested the Selectmen accept a donation of $10.00 to the food pantry. Eastman motioned to accept the donation. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 


5.2.2. Wanted to thank the Park and Recreation Commission for the spring clean up at the Wayside park last week. 

5.3 Assessors


5.3.1. Discussed a home on Valley Road that has guest quarters on the property. Dagesse to send a letter asking him to contact the Selectmen’s office. 


5.3.2. Discussed the statistical update that will be taking place over the next couple of months and how these changes will affect the tax rate. The Selectmen will continue to try to hold the line on the budget.  


5.3.3. Provided a copy of the Timber tax levy. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 Andrew Hatch came in and asked the Selectmen if they had considered changing to North American Power for the Town’s electricity. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Approval for Construction to David Vos, TM#07-022, Washington Heights Drive. – Filed 

7.2 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #19- Public reading file 

7.3 Letter from Sullivan County Nutrition Services thanking the town for the 2013 appropriation- Filed 

7.4 Letter from LCHIP sending an incentive payment for the monitoring – Filed 

7.5 Application from Peter Martin for the use of the lodge. – See 9.3

7.6 Email from the estate of Roger Wood to the Town asking if there was any interest in purchasing the property. – Dagesse to respond with a letter 

7.7 Email from Laura Rizzi asking for a mirror placed on a blind corner near her home. – Forward to Chief Marshall and Ed Thayer 

7.8 A copy of the Town of Washington Cemetery Trustees 2013 lawn contract. – Filed 

7.9 Application of Heather Cornell for the use of the lodge- See 9.5




8.0 Old Business  




 8.1 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 Mr. Plummer repaired the well next to the church today. This is the well that supports all the three buildings in the common. Dagesse contacted the Health Officer to have a water tested to make sure it is consumable. 

9.2 Reviewed an email from Jim Crandall regarding the town hall project and tax rates. 

9.3 Marshall motioned to approve the application of Peter Martin for the use of the lodge on May 18th and Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.4 Eastman and Marshall approved the appointment of Kathleen Atkins as a school board member, Colleen Duggan as a school clerk, Kathy West as a Cemetery Trustee and Steve Terani as a Planning Board alternate member. 

9.5 Eastman motioned to approve the application of Heather Cornell, on behalf of the Boy Scout Troop 17, on June 9th and Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.6 The Selectmen authorized Shawn Atkins to investigate and approach an abutter to the Center Fire Station concerning a possible acquisition of land. 

10.0    DISBURSEMENTS APPROVED


10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $16,890.44 of and vendor checks in the amount of $24,631.06 May 3, 2013.

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 7:43PM. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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